
 

 

 
October 19, 2021 

 

VIA Email and RESS 

 

Ms. Christine E. Long 

Registrar 

Ontario Energy Board 

27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street 

Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

 

Dear Ms. Long: 

 

Re:  Ontario Energy Board File No.: EB-2021-0107 
Hydro One Networks Inc. (Hydro One) – Leave to Construct Application 
Ansonville TS and Kirkland Lake TS A8K/A9K Refurbishment Project 
Independent Electricity System Operator – Intervention Request    

 
The Independent Electricity System Operator (IESO) is writing to request late intervenor status in the 
above proceeding and acknowledges its request comes after October 4, 2021 specified in the Ontario 
Energy Board’s (OEB) Notice for this application for when interventions are due. 
 
The IESO is responsible for maintaining and administering the Ontario wholesale electricity markets, 
and directing the operation and maintaining reliability of the IESO-controlled grid. The IESO also has 
the mandate to ensure the adequacy and efficiency of electricity supply in the province through planning 
of electricity supply and forecasting demand.  
 
The IESO has a direct interest in this application as it directs the operation of generation and 
transmission facilities, including interconnection facilities that are situated in Ontario.    
 
Additionally, the IESO also provided evidence filed in this application as follows:   

 B-3-1 Attachment 1 - IESO Recommendation Letter May 2020 
 B-3-1 Attachment 2 - IESO Recommendation Letter August 2019 
 B-6-1 Attachment 1 - IESO Supplementary Benefits Evidence 
 F-1-1 Attachment 1 - IESO Notification of Conditional Approval of Connection 
 F-1-1 Attachment 2 - IESO Final System Impact Assessment 

 
The IESO will not be seeking cost awards and asks that all correspondence be addressed to  
Phillip Chisulo, Senior Advisor, Regulatory Affairs, at 416-696-6213 and by email at 
RegulatoryAffairs@ieso.ca. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
 
 
Devon Huber 
Director, Regulatory Affairs and Market Rules 
 
cc: Eryn Mackinnon, Hydro One regulatory@hydroone.com  

Michael Engelberg, Hydro One mengelberg@hydroone.com  
  Andrew Pietrewicz, OEB andrew.pietrewicz@oeb.ca   
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